
 
 
Clarifications to Terms of Reference 

Re: procedure to award a public contract for services for the price lower than the equivalent 

of EUR 750,000 concerning The Development and Delivery of a Training Programme 

for POLONEZ Programme Fellows, Reference No.: DSO.271.4.4.2017 

Pursuant to Chapter XI of Terms of Reference (hereinafter referred to as ToR), the Contracting 

Authority hereby publishes the questions concerning the Terms of Reference together with 

the explanations provided: 

 

Question no. 1 

In paragraph 3 of section II, “Forms of Support” in the document “Precise description 

of the subject of the contract”, you detail the services you require for the networking meetings. 

We understand that you would like us to supply experts to conduct those meetings. Please 

could you tell us how many experts you would like us to supply per networking meeting? Or 

do you not have a preference? 

 

Answer no. 1 

The Contracting Authority informs that, pursuant to the provisions of item II.3 of Attachment  

No. 1 to the Terms of Reference the number of experts invited to one specific networking 

meeting depends on the Contractor and the meeting’s concept. The Contracting Authority does 

not have any special requirements referring to that, if only at least one expert per each meeting 

is provided. 

 

 

The Contracting Authority informs that the Contractors are obliged to take 

the clarifications provided into account in the bid preparation. The clarifications 

provided hereby do not result in any amendments to the content of ToR. 
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